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DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 

 
March 17, 2004 
 
Maine’s Floorcovering 
Attn: C.M. Akers 
659 Warren Avenue 
Portland, ME 04103     

Hand Delivered 
 
CBL: 315-A-001, 317-B-002 
Located at 659 Warren Avenue  
 
Dear Mr. Akers, 
 
I am in receipt of your letter dated 2/27/2004 regarding the temporary structures erected on the 
above referenced property. Please be advised that your letter does not nullify my Notice of 
Violation date 2/20/2004. 
 
The allegations of Code Violations as outlined in my letter of 2/20/2004 remain outstanding and 
the requirements of said letter must be complied with within the stated timeframe, or I will be 
referring this matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action. 
 
Please review my reference to your rights of appeal as outlined in my letter dated 2/20/2004. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin Carroll 
Code Enforcement Officer 
207-874-8708 


